Opinion Based on Fact, Circumstantial Evidence

&

The Obvious

11/10/05

Dear House Legislators and NH Media,

Please note below the NH Child Advocacy Alert sent out today by the NH Children's Alliance (CAN). 

I had a long debate today on the Arnie Arnesen talk radio program with Steve Varnum, the Public Policy Director of the CAN. Both Mr. Varnum and the CAN, as you know, are vehemently opposed to HB529 and are trying to do everything in their power to undermine the bill. 

I am very concerned about the language contained in today's CAN Action Alert:

"The Legislative Forum is sponsored by the National Conference of State Legislatures (NCSL) and the N.H. House Speaker's Office, in collaboration with the House Children and Family Law Committee and the Legislative Caucus for Young Children. " 

The CAN Alert makes it sound as if the material presented at this legislative forum on November 21st is implicitly endorsed by the Children and Family Law Committee, in addition to the Speaker's Office and the Legislative Caucus for Young Children. 

Given the CAN's recent letter to the Committee in opposition to HB529 and the history of slanted (anti-fatherhood) educational data it often chooses to provide, I am VERY concerned that this 11/21 legislative forum will be directly used to educate the legislature on why HB529 should NOT be passed. 

I believe it is a conflict of interest for the CAN, now that it has publicly opposed HB529 to the legislature (and continues to do so over the public airwaves), to have access to a captive audience of legislators immediately in advance of the HB529 vote for the purpose of 'educating' them with material it chooses. 

I respectfully urge that the committee and the House Speaker request this legislative forum to be delayed or postponed until such time as is more appropriate. This presentation is very likely to be a slanted one whose focus is on the political goal of killing HB529.

The conflict of interest represented by the CAN's public opposition to the bill, along with the timing of this educational forum is very disturbing. Please avoid both the perception and the real possibility that this CAN-sponsored legislative forum is to be used as an anti-HB529 lobbying tool.

I believe this forum should be rescheduled for a date subsequent to when the full House votes on HB529.

Sincerely and Respectfully,
Marc Snider
Merrimack, NH
The following Alert was requested by NH Child Advocacy Network advisor Rep. Mary Jane Wallner 

What:
Urge your state legislators to attend a Legislative Forum on early childhood. 

When:
The forum is Monday, Nov. 21 from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. It is for legislators and their invited guests only. 

Action requested:
Contact your state Representatives and Senator and encourage them to attend. To find out who your representative is, go to http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/ie/whosmyleg/. Click on their names to get their contact information.

What you need to know: 

The Legislative Forum is sponsored by the National Conference of State Legislatures (NCSL) and the N.H. House Speaker's Office, in collaboration with the House Children and Family Law Committee and the Legislative Caucus for Young Children. 

The Forum will feature early childhood experts Dr. Jack Shonkoff and Dr. Marcie Pitt-Catsouphis. Dr. Shonkoff is Dean of the Heller School for Social Policy and Management, Brandeis University, and is internationally recognized as the principal research scientist in young children's emotional and social experience and its effect on early brain development. Dr. Pitt-Catsouphis is the nationally recognized Director of the Sloan Work and Family Research Network at Boston College. In addition, Steffanie Clothier, Program Manager of NCSL's Child Care and Early Education Project, will review related state policy advances across the United States, and a panel of NH legislators and guests will discuss implications for New Hampshire. 

This event was initiated by House Children and Family Law Committee, following its review of NCSL's 2005 publication and working papers, "Science, Policy and the Young Developing Child: Closing the Gap Between What we Know and What We Do," which describes the most current research on the effects of early experiences on children's physical, mental and intellectual growth. A second publication from the Sloan Institute, "Linking Strong Families and Effective Workplaces," focuses on the importance of family and workplace policy to future economic prosperity. 

Please remind your legislators that they are asked to sign up in the House Speaker's Office (Room 312, State House) by stopping in or by calling 271-3661 to ensure there will be adequate materials for everyone. 

The message: 

Please attend the Legislative Forum on early childhood on Nov. 21 because it will address very important issues affecting children and families.

Talking points:

· Early childhood issues are important to the future of NH.

· Please attend this forum to learn more from recognized experts in the field.

· Legislators are requested to sign up in the Speaker's Office (Room 312) by stopping in or by calling 271-3661 to ensure there will be adequate materials for everyone.

For more information, refer to the NH House Journal at: 

           http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/hcaljourns/calendars/2005/houcal2005_67.html
Thank you for raising your voice for children!

_________________________
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